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Missionaries to Micronesia

July/August	18	

Dear	Pastors	&	Praying	Friends,	

We	have	had	safe	travels	on	the	road	thus	far	and	ask	that	you	con3nue	to	pray	for	our	travels.	Living	on	a	small	
island	we	o;en	complain	about	 the	bad	drivers	 there.	People	will	 stop	 in	 the	middle	of	 the	 road	and	 just	 leave	
their	vehicles,	but	we	are	fast	remembering	how	bad	the	drivers	are	in	the	U.S.	as	well.	We	have	had	a	couple	of	
close	calls,	but	God	has	kept	us	safe	in	our	travels.	We	have	passed	the	15,000-mile	mark	since	May	and	con3nue	
to	have	a	full	schedule.		

While	driving	recently,	the	power	steering	went	out	in	the	car.	It	was	safe	to	drive—just	very	difficult	to	turn—but	
we	were	able	to	get	it	home.	According	to	a	family	friend,	we	needed	to	replace	the	rack	and	pinion.	While	this	is	
normally	a	very	costly	fix,	God	provided	for	us	an	honest	mechanic.	When	everything	was	said	and	done,	 it	only	
cost	about	a	third	of	the	normal	price.	

In	the	next	couple	of	months,	we	will	be	traveling	in	Ohio,	Michigan,	Tennessee,	and	North	Carolina.	Please	pray	
that	we	would	have	good	mee3ngs.	We	are	also	visi3ng	a	few	new	churches	as	well.	We	have	had	some	excellent	
new	 mee3ngs	 and	 have	 been	 very	 blessed	 everywhere	 that	 we	 have	 been.	 Please	 con3nue	 to	 pray	 for	 our	
furlough.	

We	have	had	great	 reports	 from	Kosrae.	 Since	we	have	been	gone,	 they	had	a	 couple	of	 send-offs.	One	of	our	
youth	has	le;	to	join	the	army.	Dalton	is	now	in	boot	camp,	and	we	would	ask	for	your	prayers	for	him.	Another	
has	le;	for	college,	so	please	remember	to	pray	for	Cruz	as	well.	Brandy	started	the	youth	back	up,	and	it	sounds	as	
though	things	are	going	well.	

A	couple	of	weeks	ago,	we	received	some	contact	from	Brandy.	He	and	his	family	needed	to	get	back	to	Pohnpei.	
We	were	able	 to	get	 them	back	home	and	need	your	prayers	 for	our	 church.	We	are	 looking	at	a	 few	different	
op3ons,	but	for	now,	one	of	our	men	in	the	church	is	holding	down	the	fort.	William	is	asking	for	prayer	as	he	is	far	
outside	his	comfort	zone.	Pastor	Henry	from	Malem	is	helping	out	and	possibly	some	of	the	men	from	his	church.		

We	have	had	some	sickness	in	the	church.	One	of	our	faithful	ladies	had	to	leave	the	island	for	some	medical	help.	
Stephan,	who	is	one	of	our	faithful	teenagers,	fell	out	of	a	breadfruit	tree.	He	has	some	issues	with	his	shoulder,	
but	they	were	able	to	help	him	on	 island.	Over	the	past	 few	years,	we	have	seen	
several	people	killed	by	falling	out	of	a	breadfruit	tree.	We	are	thankful	that	he	is	
ok,	but	s3ll	healing	up.	Please	con3nue	to	pray	for	our	people	back	in	Kosrae.	

Un3l	He	Comes,		
Daniel,	Megan,	Emily,	&	Lauren	Fe[er
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